
 

  

  

 

 

 
      16th June 2023 

 
RE: Annual Overnight Family Camping Event - Saturday 24th - Sunday 25th June 2023 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
On Saturday 24th June we will be hosting our annual Overnight Family Camping event, 
which is organised by the Greenway School Association (GSA).   
 
This event is a very important fundraiser for the school raising approximately £5,000 each 
year. The monies raised by the GSA provide crucial equipment and activities to support the 
children’s development and wellbeing, which the school’s current budget cannot stretch to.  
 
Funds raised last year were used to buy Chromebooks, upgrading the picnic area and 
outdoor apparatus.  
  
The schedule of the day is as follows: 
 

• Set up will start from approximately 9am 

• From 1.00pm – 2.00pm 50 Greenway families will arrive in scheduled timed slots to 
park within the school and set up their tents ready to camp overnight on the main 
school field 

• Between 2.30-4.30pm – we will have a few stalls, games and an outside inflatable – 
these will be taken down by 5.00pm 

• We will have a local Greenway Dads band playing between approximately 6.00-
7.30pm, with some background music afterwards finishing at 8.30pm 

• Dinner will be provided by Warehouse pizza already cooked and delivered between 
4.30-7.00pm 

• There will be an enforced ‘quiet time’ from 10.00pm.   
 
We will do everything possible to minimise disturbance and disruption to you.   The cars of 
families camping will all be parked on the school playground so as to not cause any parking 
issues.   
 
Thank you very much for your understanding. 
 
Best regards, 
Greenway School 
           


